FARNHAM MEDICAL CENTRE
MINUTES OF PATIENT FORUM MEETING
HELD ON
TUESDAY 4TH DECEMBER 2018, 2.00PM

Present:    Mrs M Stephenson-Gray, Mrs A Coutts, Miss J Luther, Mrs S Nickels, Mr and Mrs Urwin, Mr and Mrs Robertson, Mrs E Lewis, Mrs E Graham, Mrs S Thompson
Apologies:  Mrs M Wilkinson 

Emma Graham – Deputy Practice Manager – introduced herself and explained to the members of the Forum the merge between Westoe Practice and Farnham Medical Centre and discussed the implications of this.  
The group was informed that Dr S Batson had become a partner which meant Farnham Medical Centre now has seven partners in total, two salaried GP’s, three practice Nurses, two Nurse practitioners and three Health Care Assistants – working between two sites – Stanhope Parade and Stanhope Road, who cared for a list size of 17,500  patients.
The phone system was discussed – there are a lot of problems with incoming calls but Emma explained it was going to cost the practice £30,000.00 to have the current system removed, therefore improvements were being implemented ie extra staff manning the phones between 8am and 10am as this is the busiest times. 
Mrs Robertson expressed that she was not happy that there were no longer phone lines at the Stanhope Parade site – as Dr Daya (formerly Chichester Practice) had promised his patients there would be no change when Farnham medical Centre took over his list – however Chichester did have its own phone line until the merge with Westoe Practice in 2017 – which was when all calls were transferred to Farnham Medical Centre – Stanhope Road site.
To help alleviate the pressure on incoming telephone calls from 1st April there are to be no more prescriptions ordered over the telephone – requests must   be either handed in over the counter or ordered via patient online access.
Miss J Luther (National Urgent Care Leader with the 111 Service)  explained the triage system that is in place and strictly followed by all 111 operators and that if a patient met the criteria they would be offered an appointment with a GP.
It was said that the availability of GP’s was not convenient for all patients – the GP extended access service was discussed (there are still a lot of people who are not aware of this service) 111 also have access to these appointments. This service  is proving to be most helpful for workers especially night shift workers and people who cannot attend the surgery due to work commitments through the week – as this service offers early mornings, late nights and weekend appointments.
There are new TV screens installed in the waiting rooms which are also the new calling boards for patients – these screens are also used for health campaigns.
The planned internal alterations starting in January for Farnham Medical Centre- Stanhope Road were discussed, these alterations were to accommodate mainly the admin and reception staff – ie Secretaries were coming back to Stanhope Road from Stanhope Parade as since the merge in 2017 there has been no room to accommodate all the staff at Farnham Medical Centre.
Mrs Stephenson-Gray brought to the groups attention a new volunteer based service which is available in South Tyneside developed by South Tyneside Council and Churches in the area.  The service is called Happy at Home – this service provides Happy Hubs which are available for people to attend for a chat, cup of tea and to make new friends – there are also volunteers (befrienders) who will go to visit people at home regularly who cannot get out – for a chat, to reminisce etc – to just spend time with people who otherwise may become socially isolated.  There are also at least two social events held in the year.   For further information contact Margaret on 0191 5292122 or email info@happyathomesouthtyneside.co.uk.
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